SIS Info for AAG Meeting
December 1, 2009
9:30 a.m.
1. REMINDER: 2009-10 CHANGES TO NORMAL CLASS SCHEDULE 
The normal Thursday schedule of course activities will be cancelled for December 3, 2009.  In its place, all lectures, labs, conferences and other course-related activities that are normally held on Monday will be held on Thursday, December 3, 2009 as well. This change in schedule is to make up for activities that will be cancelled on Monday, October 12 due to Thanksgiving Day.

2. WAITLIST AND RESERVED SEATING
Enrolment Services is working on documentation and will be offering an info session.  We hope to have more information shortly.
3. FINAL ENROLMENT FIGURES FOR AGSEM (200909) 
A report of 200909 statistics was generated on November 23 and forwarded to departments for 
their use.
4. CLEAN UP FOR 201009 and 201101

Waitlist information rolls forward.  If you no longer need it, please clean up before registration opens.

5. SELF-REPORTING ON MINERVA

Academics can confirm whether a student has self-reported in their class by contacting Mylena Bergeron (mylena.bergeron@mcgill.ca or local 4206).  They will need to provide the course number, student name and id.
6. SEXUAL DIVERSITY STUDIES

Questions on Sexual Diversity Studies (SDS) can be directed to Caili Woodyard, Administrative and Student Affairs Coordinator, Institute for Gender, Sexuality and Feminist Studies.  
7. DEADLINE FOR RECOMMENDATIONS FALL 2009 GRADUATION
The deadline to submit recommendations for Fall 2009 graduation is Wednesday, January 27, 2010.

8. NEW PROCEDURE FOR ISSUING PERMIT OVERRIDES

I have copied below an email sent by Sharon Bezeau on Nov 27, 2009:

Thanks to all of you who attended the meeting yesterday about issuing permit overrides to students in other faculties.    

Just to reiterate:  the course administrator who wishes to allow a student from another faculty to register in one of their courses will issue the permit override on Banner, except in the following cases:  Continuing Education, Graduate Studies, Medicine. Please give these students written permission, but they must return to the home faculty for final approval.  (Continuing Education students will also need permission from the Associate Dean of Arts, besides their home faculty’s permission.)

Regarding Law students, Nancy Czemmel confirmed that the new procedure will also apply to Law students.  She told me that the permit override you issue gives Law permission to register the Law student into your course.  At some point in the future, Law students will be able to register for these courses themselves on Minerva.

Similarly, Arts or Science students who wish to take courses in other faculties will seek a permit override from the faculty administering the course.  It will be up to the students to ensure that the courses are suitable for credit towards their degree.  The exception to this is Graduate Studies courses at the 600 level; Arts and Science students need permission from Grad Studies, the instructor, and the Associate Dean of Arts before we will online the course for them in the Student Affairs Office.

I am hopeful that this new procedure will give you greater control over your own course registrations, and at the same time be easier on the students.  Please let me know if you have any questions or problems with this procedure, which will go into effect next week.

For your information, the original protocol, dated January 2003 is attached.

Protocol for Course Permits in Banner 
This protocol is based on the premise that a student’s progress through his/her McGill Career is in partnership with their home faculty.

1. The responsibility for entering a “permit” onto a student’s record rests with the student’s home faculty. That being said;

2. It is incumbent upon the student’s faculty/department to ensure that appropriate approval has been obtained from the faculty administering the course for which a permit is being added.

3. In order to facilitate the timely processing of requests, the exchange, of E-Mails between interested parties will be considered to be appropriate, thus reducing the amount of time that students have to walk around campus looking for necessary approvals.

a. The student requiring a permit should consult their home SAO to ensure it is legitimate for them to make the request. If necessary the SAO will inquire of the appropriate academic authority.

b. The SAO will then consult the SAO of the Faculty Administering the course.

4. Upon either approval or not, from the Administering Faculty. The permit can be added to the student’s record and the student so informed or the student informed that permission has not been granted.

January 2003
